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Secretary of State for Northern Ireland 
1 Horse Guards Road 
London 
SW1 2HQ 
T 020 7210 6460 
T 0207 210 6464  
 
Stormont House 
Belfast  
BT4 3SH 
T 028 9052 7021 
E ​sos.bradley@nio.gov.uk 

 www.gov.uk/nio 
@niopressoffice 
 
 
 

 17 April 2019 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
NORTHERN IRELAND POLICING BOARD 
 
Under the terms of the Northern Ireland (Executive Formation and Exercise of            
Functions) Act 2018, I have interim responsibility for certain appointment functions           
normally exercised by Northern Ireland Ministers including the Northern Ireland          
Policing Board (NIPB). 
 
I wrote to you on 27 February 2018 to seek your views on a new competition to                 
recruit Independent members to the NIPB. In my letter, I also highlighted that, in light               
of the importance of forthcoming senior appointments to the PSNI, there may be a              
need to reflect further on the appropriate timing of these appointments.   
 
The NIPB faces a number of significant challenges over the coming year. A number              
of unique and exceptional circumstances have compounded this challenge including          
the fact that the NIPB was only fully reconstituted in November 2018. 
 
The announcement of the Chief Constable that he plans to stand down in June has               
also led to the Board needing to urgently exercise one of its key responsibilities to               
recruit a new Chief Constable. Furthermore, there have been significant changes at            
senior levels within the PSNI in recent months including pending appointments at            
Deputy Chief Constable and Assistant Chief Constable level, which the Board will            
play a central role in recruiting. 
 
Given the critical period ahead, it is imperative the NIPB retains the skills and              
experience of the current members to maintain a degree of continuity on the Board              
to ensure it can deliver its critical functions.   
 

mailto:sos.bradley@nio.gov.uk
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I have therefore decided, with the agreement of the Commissioner for Public            
Appointments in Northern Ireland, to reappoint the current independent members          
with terms due to expire in June 2019 for a further period of nine months to finish on                  
31 March 2020. This will also allow adequate time to make the necessary             
preparations for a new competition to launch within the necessary timeframe to            
replace these current members when they stand down in March. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

 
RT HON KAREN BRADLEY MP 

SECRETARY OF STATE FOR NORTHERN IRELAND 
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Press Release 

Monday 17 June 2019  

 

EA publishes third area planning action plan 

 

In April 2017 the Education Authority (EA) published Providing Pathways – A Strategic Area Plan for 

School Provision 2017-2020. The action plan published today, is the third plan within this strategy, 

identifying a number of work-streams that will be brought forward to address issues around school 

provision in Northern Ireland. 

The action plan was produced in partnership with the Council for Catholic Maintained Schools 

(CCMS), Comhairle na Gaelscolaíochta (CnaG), the Northern Ireland Council for Integrated 

Education (NICIE), the Controlled Schools’ Support Council (CSSC), Governing Bodies Association 
(GBA), the Catholic Schools’ Trustee Service and the Department for the Economy representing the 

Further Education sector. 

The plan will be extended to March 2021, thereby extending the current strategy for an additional 

year.  This extension will ensure that all schools named in the plan will have a future pathway 

identified for them by March 2021.  It will also allow a robust evaluation of the current Strategic 

Area Plan ensuring effective engagement and collaboration with schools and stakeholders, in the 

preparation of the new Strategic Area Plan.  

EA Interim Director of Education Kim Scott said:  

“One of the challenges facing our education system is that we still have a number of schools that 

are too small to adequately provide pupils with access to a broad and balanced curriculum, 

extensive extracurricular activities, and high-quality pastoral care. 

“In many areas of Northern Ireland there are too many school places for the size of the population, 

while in other areas and sectors, there are not enough places. Area planning seeks solutions to these 

issues to ensure all pupils have the opportunity to fulfil their potential. Some areas may have 

relatively simple solutions such as increasing the enrolment number of a school, while other areas 

may require amalgamations, closures, change of school management type, or sharing of resources. 

“The area planning process brings all education bodies in Northern Ireland around the same table 

to seek solutions to the often complex challenges including changing demographics and multiple 

school sectors within specific areas. All local solutions will of course be subject to full consultation.” 

“The purpose of area planning is to ensure that children, no matter where they live or what school 

sector they choose, have access to high quality education that is delivered in schools that are 

educationally and financially sustainable.” 
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The plan is available to download at www.eani.org.uk/school-management/area-planning/annual-action-

plans 

Ends  

For further information contact: Education Authority  
Siobhan Rafferty   Tel: +44 (0)28 9056 4269   Fax: +44 (0)28 9033 1714 Mobile: 07922 635415  
Email: siobhan.rafferty@eani.org.uk   Web: www.eani.org.uk 

http://www.eani.org.uk/school-management/area-planning/annual-action-plans
http://www.eani.org.uk/school-management/area-planning/annual-action-plans
mailto:siobhan.rafferty@eani.org.uk
http://www.eani.org.uk/
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BT Payphones 4th Floor Monument Telephone Exchange 11-13 Great Tower Street London EC3R 5AQ

British Telecommunications plc Registered Office 81 Newgate Street London EC1A 7AJ Registered in England no. 1800000

Planning Department

Mid Ulster District Council

Magherafelt Office

Ballyronan Road

Magherafelt

BT45 6EN 7thMay 2019

TIME SENSITIVE DOCUMENT – REPLY REQUIRED

Our reference: - JB-02885557254

Dear Sir or Madam,

REMOVAL OF PUBLIC PAYPHONE SERVICE:

I am writing to advise you that BT has received a request from Winston Duff , the Secretary of the

Simpson Grant Association to adopt the K6 telephone kiosk at 87 Dergenagh Road, Dungannon.

BT70 1TW.

Our obligation to provide a Universal Service will be maintained, as there are other kiosks within

the vicinity. The nearest alternative kiosk is Outside Toals Bookmakers 66 Moore Street

Aughnacloy BT69 6AY.

Before we can remove a kiosk we have an obligation to consult with relevant public bodies on the

proposed removal. As part of the consultation process it is a requirement that the Council reply in

writing to BT after 42 days and within 90-days giving their comments or any objections received

from the local community. Further information on the consultation process can be found at:

http://stakeholders.ofcom.org.uk/binaries/consultations/uso/statement/removals.pdf

I am writing on behalf of the Secretary, Mr Winston Duff , and ask that Mid Ulster District Council

do not raise any objection to cease of service so the parish can adopt the telephone box, which is

their desire.

If you do not reply, it will be taken that the council and interested parties have no objection to the

permanent removal of this payphone.

A notice of our proposal is being displayed in the kiosk and a copy is enclosed with this letter for

your information.

If you require any further information or have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me via

email at btpcfo@bt.com

Yours faithfully

Jim Blanch

BT Payphones - Commercial Field Officer
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
IMPORTANT NOTICE

Public Telephone Kiosk
02885557254

Simpson Grant Association has requested
to adopt this telephone box.

We are therefore proposing to remove Payphone
service at this location.

The nearest alternative payphone can be found :

Outside Toals Bookmakers
66 Moore Street

Aughnacloy
BT69 6AY

If you have any comments about this, please contact
the planning department at

Mid Ulster Council, Dungannon.
within 42 days from

the date of this notice, quoting the
telephone number of this payphone

BT Payphones
Email address: btpcfo@bt.com

Postal address:
4th Floor Monument Telephone Exchange 11-13 Great Tower Street London EC3R 5AQ

British Telecommunications plc. Registered office 81 Newgate Street, London. EC1A 7AJ

Registered in England No. 1800000

Date of this notice



philip.moffett
Text Box
APPENDIX F




philip.moffett
Text Box
APPENDIX G




philip.moffett
Text Box
APPENDIX H




philip.moffett
Text Box
APPENDIX I





